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Welcome to this morning’s worship! 
 

Thank you for joining us today. If you are new to our service, please take a moment to fill out our 

visitor’s card so we can get to know you. Please use this bulletin, the red Book of Common Prayer (BCP), 

and the blue Hymnal to follow along in worship. Nursery care is available down the stairs at the back of 

the church. Activity bags are available at the back of the church to keep little hearts and hands engaged.  

 
 

Prelude  
 

Opening Hymn (Please stand as you are able.) 

The Church’s one foundation Hymnal 525 
 

The Opening Acclamation                                                         BCP p. 355 

Celebrant Blessed be God: Father, Son, and Holy Spirit. 

People  And blessed be God’s kingdom, now and for ever. Amen. 
 

The Gloria   Hymnal S–277 
 

The Collect of the Day 

Celebrant The Lord be with you. 

People  And also with you. 

Celebrant Let us pray. 
 

Grant us, O Lord, to trust in you with all our hearts; for, as you always resist the proud who confide in 

their own strength, so you never forsake those who make their boast of your mercy; through Jesus 

Christ our Lord, who lives and reigns with you and the Holy Spirit, one God, now and for ever. Amen. 
 

The Children’s Procession 

Children in grades K–5 are invited to a children’s ministry time. They will process out of the church together to 

tour our Godly Play (K–2) and Kids of the Kingdom (3–5) classrooms, learn about what’s coming this year in 

Children’s Ministry, and enjoy Popsicles on the Playground together before returning for the announcements. 

 

Jesus loves you, this we know (sung by all) 
 

Jesus loves you, this we know, for the Bible tells us so. 

Little ones to him belong, they are weak but He is strong. 

Yes, Jesus loves you. Yes, Jesus loves you. 

Yes, Jesus loves you—the Bible tells us so. 

 
The Word of God 

The First Reading Romans 12:4–18 

For as in one body we have many members, and not all the members have the same function, so we, 

who are many, are one body in Christ, and individually we are members one of another. We have 

gifts that differ according to the grace given to us: prophecy, in proportion to faith; ministry, in 

ministering; the teacher, in teaching; the exhorter, in exhortation; the giver, in generosity; the leader, in 
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diligence; the compassionate, in cheerfulness. Let love be genuine; hate what is evil, hold fast to what 

is good; love one another with mutual affection; outdo one another in showing honor. Do not lag in 

zeal, be ardent in spirit, serve the Lord. Rejoice in hope, be patient in suffering, persevere in 

prayer. Contribute to the needs of the saints; extend hospitality to strangers. Bless those who 

persecute you; bless and do not curse them. Rejoice with those who rejoice, weep with those who 

weep. Live in harmony with one another; do not be haughty, but associate with the lowly; do not 

claim to be wiser than you are. Do not repay anyone evil for evil, but take thought for what is noble in 

the sight of all. If it is possible, so far as it depends on you, live peaceably with all. 
 

Reader  The Word of the Lord. 

People  Thanks be to God. 

 

The Psalm (read responsively by whole verse) Psalm 146 

Hallelujah! 

 Praise the Lord, O my soul! * 

 I will praise the Lord as long as I live; 

 I will sing praises to my God while I have my being. 

Put not your trust in rulers, nor in any child of earth, * 

 for there is no help in them. 

When they breathe their last, they return to earth, * 

 and in that day their thoughts perish. 

Happy are they who have the God of Jacob for their help! * 

 whose hope is in the Lord their God; 

Who made heaven and earth, the seas, and all that is in them; * 

 who keeps his promise for ever; 

Who gives justice to those who are oppressed, * 

 and food to those who hunger. 

The Lord sets the prisoners free; 

 the Lord opens the eyes of the blind; * 

 the Lord lifts up those who are bowed down; 

The Lord loves the righteous; 

 the Lord cares for the stranger; * 

 he sustains the orphan and widow, 

 but frustrates the way of the wicked. 

The Lord shall reign for ever, * 

 your God, O Zion, throughout all generations. 

 Hallelujah! 

 

Gradual Hymn (Please stand as you are able.) 

In Christ there is no East or West (vv. 1–2) Hymnal 529 
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The Holy Gospel (standing) John 15:12–17 

Deacon  The Holy Gospel of our Lord Jesus Christ according to John. 

People  Glory to you, Lord Christ. 
 

“This is my commandment, that you love one another as I have loved you. No one has greater love 

than this, to lay down one’s life for one’s friends. You are my friends if you do what I command 

you. I do not call you servants any longer, because the servant does not know what the master is 

doing; but I have called you friends, because I have made known to you everything that I have heard 

from my Father. You did not choose me but I chose you. And I appointed you to go and bear fruit, 

fruit that will last, so that the Father will give you whatever you ask him in my name. I am giving 

you these commands so that you may love one another.” 
 

Deacon  The Gospel of the Lord. 

People  Praise to you, Lord Christ. 

 

Gradual Hymn   

In Christ there is no East or West (v. 3) Hymnal 529 

 

The Sermon (seated)                                                                    The Rev. Ginny Bain Inman 

 

The Prayers of the People (Form III) (standing or kneeling)    BCP p. 387 

 

The Confession and Absolution BCP p. 360 

 

The Peace   

 

Announcements 

 
The Holy Communion 

Offertory Anthem 

O Day of Peace that Dimly Shines arr. Jantz A. Black 

     lyrics by Carl P. Daw, Jr. 
 

O day of peace that dimly shines 

Through all our hopes and prayers and dreams, 

Guide us to justice, truth, and love, 

Delivered from our selfish schemes. 

May swords of hate fall from our hands 

Our hearts from envy find release, 

Till by God’s grace our warring world 

Shall see Christ’s promised reign of peace. 

Then shall the wolf dwell with the lamb 

Nor shall the fierce devour the small; 

As beasts and cattle calmly graze 

A little child shall lead them all. 

Then enemies shall learn to love, 

All creatures find their true accord; 

The hope of peace shall be fulfilled, 

For all the earth shall know the Lord. 
 

Jane York, violin 
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At the Presentation        

The Doxology  Hymnal 380, v. 3 

 

The Great Thanksgiving, Eucharistic Prayer A BCP p. 361 

Celebrant The Lord be with you. 

People  And also with you. 

Celebrant Lift up your hearts. 

People  We lift them to the Lord. 

Celebrant Let us give thanks to the Lord our God. 

People  It is right to give God thanks and praise. 

 

Sanctus       Hymnal S–130 

 

The Lord’s Prayer                                                                   BCP p. 364 

 

The Breaking of the Bread 

We are offering Communion in both kinds. If you do not want to receive Communion but would like to come forward 

for a blessing, come to either side of the altar rail and place your arms across your chest in the form of an “X” or cross. 

 

Communion Hymns  

Let us break bread together on our knees Hymnal 325 
 

Servant Song              David Haas 
 

1. Will you let me be your servant? 

Let me be as Christ to you 

Pray that I may have the grace 

To let you be my servant too 
 

2. We are pilgrims on the journey 

We are travellers on the road 

We are here to help each other 

Walk the mile and bear the load 

3. I will hold the Christ light for you 

In the night time of your fear 

I will hold my hand out to you 

Speak the peace you long to hear 
 

4. I will weep when you are weeping 

When you laugh, I’ll laugh with you 

I will share your joy and sorrow 

Till we’ve seen this journey through 
 

5. Will you let me be your servant? 

Let me be as Christ to you 

Pray that I may have the grace 

To let you be my servant too  
 

God is love, and where true love is Hymnal 577  

 

Postcommunion Prayer                                                                                                               BCP p. 365 
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Litany of Blessing  

One:  Together we are the body of Christ,  

All:   and we belong to each other.  
 

One:  We can share our joy, laughter, and hope; 

All:  we can share our fears, overwhelm, and sadness. 
 

One:  When we share what is good, 

All:   it is multiplied. 
 

One:  When we share what is hard, 

All:   the load is divided. 
 

One:  In this community, 

All:   may we learn and grow. 
 

One:  In our gatherings and groups, 

All:   may we show support and build each other up. 
 

One:  In our homes and families, 

All:   may we embody care and spark love. 
 

One:  Together we are the body of Christ, 

All:   and we belong to each other. 

 

Closing Prayer 

O God, the One in whom we live, and move, and have our being, as we start this new year, we 

offer ourselves to you, a movement committed to your mission. Work through us so that together we 

may be more than we are on our own. Like the multitude of colors and shapes that make up a mosaic, 

you have made each person unique and beautiful. Help us to see how we fit together so that we can 

create a masterpiece of love. Fill us with your purpose and your peace. Amen. 

 

Closing Hymn 

Christ for the world we sing! Hymnal 537 

 

The Dismissal    BCP p. 366 

Deacon   Let us go forth together sharing the love of Christ. 

People  Thanks be to God. Alleluia, alleluia. 

 

Postlude 
 

 

Acolytes: Matthew Anderson, Molly Anderson, Sam Inman, Lindy Taylor. Readers: Susan McMullen, Tommy 

Webb. Chalicists: Carol Phillips, Anne Webb. Verger: Debbie Dowd. Ushers: Mitzi Bond, Bob Emmaus, 

Charles Kappauf, Laurinda Stokes, Craig Taylor. Greeters & Newcomer Hosts: Anne Jones, Charles 

Kelshaw, Stephen Martin. Altar Guild Team: Carolyn Hackett, Judy Hackett, Anne Jones, Linda Van 

Ormer, Gail Walters. Livestream Team: Jorge Chaires, Joe Stultz. 
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The flowers at the altar today are given to the glory of God by Doug and Lynda Sanecki, 

in celebration of their 52nd wedding anniversary. 
 

 

 

Music used with permission under OneLicense.net #A–717747. 
 

 

We Pray For 
 

Anglican Cycle of Prayer: The Church of the Province of Myanmar (Burma) 

Anglican chaplains accompanied the British Army in Burma in 1824, but mission work itself only began 

with the Society for the Propagation of the Gospel in the mid-1850s. The Mission to Seamen established 

themselves in 1907, and the Bible Churchmen’s Missionary Society in the 1920s. Many Anglicans were 

Anglo-Burmese or Anglo-Indian (persons of either British and Burmese or British and Indian descent). 

Many left at independence in 1948, leading to a sharp decline in the number of Anglicans in this 

overwhelmingly Buddhist nation. In 1961 Buddhism was declared the state religion, and five years later all 

foreign missionaries were expelled. From its early years Anglicans in Burma had been part of the Church of 

England in India; in 1930 they became part of a province named the Church of India, Burma, and 

Ceylon. The Burmese church became its own province in 1970, renamed the Church of the Province of 

Myanmar when the country changed its name in 1989. 
 

Diocesan Cycle of Prayer: Calvary Church, St. Luke’s, and St. Michael’s, all of Tarboro  
 

Those on our parish prayer list: Mary Stalter; Norma Bullock; Moira Ermentrout; Maria Wilmoth; 

Jimmye Olivey; Patrick and Margaret Miller; Ed Morea; Julie Dameron; Traci and Erik; Barbara 

Cernansky; Ella Janssen; Gabriel; Charles Claunch; Libby Eberhard; Gwen Snead; Barbara Van Cleve; 

David Heflin; Jeff Cummer; Charles Kelshaw; David McGraw; Maureen Morea; Carolyn Ritchie; Betty 

Atwell; Eva Harris; Judy Gecinger; Liz Wert; Carol Phillips; Ed Phelps; Mack Baker; Lauren; Downs 

Brown, Jr.; Martha and Jim Kaley; Nancy O’Donnell; Tina Sink Gangi; Florine; Vickie; Heather; 

Victoria; Dean Barrett; Johnetta Shablack; Doug Baker; Erik Flak; Elizabeth Nevius; Frank Tatem; 

Pauline Tatum; Jim Tatum; Pia; Henry, Christine, and Emily Davis-Potter; Linda Heller; Katelyn 

Flowers; Amelia Menston-Sambola; Rafael Morales and family; Jeannie Phillips; James; Jim and Sue 

Ligon; Javi Chaires; Madeline Colavito; Bob Emmaus; Hilary Towle; Cory 
 

Those serving in our military: Tom Stauffer, Paul Zeigler, Stephen Johnson, Benjamin Phillips, 

Kenneth Gearhart, Alex Reyes, Michael McNeil, Jordan Payne, Catharyn Nosek 
 

Birthdays: Anthony DeLoreto, Delaney Hollern, Laney Kaley, Daniel Krantz, Rob Moore, Nancy 

Rizzuto, Kathy Shore, Frank Tatem 
 

Anniversary:  Doug and Lynda Sanecki  

 

Prayer requests can be sent to Susan Frye, Parish Administrator, at parish@standrewsgso.org or 336-275-

1651, ext. 1. Please also contact Susan with birthdays and anniversaries for the bulletin.   

https://www.anglicancommunion.org/structures/member-churches/member-church.aspx?church=myanmar
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Today 
 

Welcome to Our Fall Kickoff and Parish Picnic 

This is a joyous time to gather as a parish, meet new friends, and prepare for a fall season of fellowship, 

formation, and worship. Please join us after worship for an all-parish picnic with activities for kids, 

church tours, and an opportunity to add or update your church directory listing and photo! We look 

forward to sharing a warm St. Andrew’s welcome as we begin a new program year. 

 

Middle & High Schoolers—EYC is Breaking Out Tonight! Have You Signed Up? 

Meet at Breakout Games, 700 Carnegie Pl., at 5:00 p.m.—Pickup is at 6:30 p.m. 

We’re kicking off what’s shaping up to be an amazing EYC year with an outing to Breakout Games 

tonight, 5:00–6:30 p.m. All rising 6th–12th graders are invited to this exciting evening of team building 

and connecting with new and old friends. See https://bit.ly/EYCBreakoutSeptember2024 to sign up.   
 

And here’s a sneak peek at EYC for September 15! Once we’re done showing Breakout Games who’s 

boss, let’s plan to meet next Sunday, September 15, for foosball, fun, food, and fellowship in Herman 

Hall. We’ll hang out from 5:00 to 6:30 while the parents party down the block at the Taylors’ house, 

then compare notes when they pick us up to see who had more fun. (Spoiler alert: It will be us.) 
 

Please email Martha Chaires at martha@standrewsgso.org with any EYC questions. 
 

 
 

This Week 
 

Episcopal Church Women (ECW) Meetings Resume—September 9 & 11 

St. Andrew’s has two active ECW chapters who invite you to join them this fall.  

The St. Agatha & St. Mary ECW Chapter meets on second Mondays at 2:00 p.m. in the Parish Hall. 

Join us September 9 for a program led by Rev. Ginny called “Sharing our Stories.” 
 

The St. Anne ECW Chapter meets on second Wednesdays at 10:30 a.m. in the Library. 

Join us September 11 for a program led by parishioner Eleanor Baker. We will continue to support 

the Interactive Resource Center (IRC) this year, but please hold your contributions until later.  
 

We hope you can attend one of our ECW chapter meetings as we begin the 2024–2025 year. 

 

Sign Up for a Breakfast & Interest Meeting for the Brotherhood of Saint Andrew 

Saturday, September 14, at 9:00 a.m. in the Parish Hall 

The Brotherhood of St. Andrew (BOSA), the oldest lay ministry in the Episcopal Church, originated in 

Chicago in 1883 to help those living on the street. Its mission is focused on prayer, study, and service 

to create an environment for others to know and engage with Jesus Christ. St. Andrew’s will host an 

interest meeting for all men of the parish this Saturday at 9 a.m. We will begin with breakfast catered 

by the Brotherhood, followed by discussion led by Tom Martin (BOSA National 1st Vice President for 

Growth, Renewal, & Development), to provide information on BOSA as a potential parish ministry. 

Sign up on the bulletin board in the Parish Hall. Contact David Stokes with questions. 

https://bit.ly/EYCBreakoutSeptember2024
mailto:martha@standrewsgso.org
https://brothersandrew.net/
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September 15 
 

Adult Formation Begins Next Sunday with a Book Study on A Voice in the Wilderness 

In 2022, The Next Big Idea Club listed A Voice in the Wilderness: A Pioneering Biologist Explains How 

Evolution Can Help Us Solve Our Biggest Problems (Basic Books) by Joseph L. Graves, Jr., as one of its 26 

best science books of the year (https://bit.ly/Top26ScienceBooks2022). In May 2023, Christianity Today 

published a scathing review of the book written by the anti-science Discovery Institute. And a month 

later, the scholarly journal Black Theology hailed it for its “prophetic voice.” A Voice in the Wilderness is 

an exploration of the scientific career of Dr. Joseph L. Graves, Jr., who is a St. Andrew’s parishioner. 

This month, we will offer a three-week formation study to discuss the main themes of the book: 

racism within science and how Joe Graves became the first African American evolutionary biologist; 

how to have a productive dialog between faith and science; and what evolutionary science can tell us 

about how to solve some of our biggest social problems. We hope you will start reading now and 

join us Sundays, September 15, 22, and 29, right after worship. Our study will focus on Chapters 1, 9, 

10, and 14. The book is available for order through local book sellers and online. 

 

Living Compass Class for Parents (begins September 15, Library) 

Grounded in Scripture, the tradition of the Church, and the sharing our own stories, this course is 

designed to support participants as they seek to live the abundant life God intends for them. We 

often say that you have to put on your own life vest before you can help another, but it is easy to 

lose sight of our own well-being when we are actively parenting. The Living Compass is a model 

that invites us to attend to our mind, heart, strength, and soul. In a small group setting, we’ll 

create a space of rest, contemplation, deep conversation, and compassion, while learning to better 

care for ourselves as we care for our kids. The class runs concurrently with our Confirmation for 

Youth course, and childcare will be available. We will also be using this Living Compass model 

for our senior high EYC in the spring. Facilitated by Anna Taylor and Rev. Ginny Inman. 

 

Youth Confirmation (begins September 15, Herman Hall)  

Join us for our first Youth Confirmation meeting next week. Our first class will be on Baptism, so 

come with a photo and a story to share of your very own baptismal day! To learn more about youth 

confirmation, please email Martha Chaires at martha@standrewsgso.org. 

 

Family Fall Kickoff (September 15, Home of Craig & Anna Taylor) 

Let’s start the fall off right by spending time with other St. Andrew’s parents and enjoying a meal 

together. Parishioners Craig & Anna Taylor will host a parents-only kickoff at their home (117 S. 

Tremont St.) on September 15, 5:00-6:30 p.m. Craig will serve up delicious smoked pork shoulder, and 

you can sign up to bring a side, drink, or dessert at https://bit.ly/StAParentsFall2024—or just bring 

yourself! Either way, come ready to connect with new friends, hang with old friends, learn about what 

we’re offering for children, parents, and families this year—and about how you can get involved. 
 

 

https://bit.ly/Top26ScienceBooks2022
mailto:martha@standrewsgso.org
https://bit.ly/StAParentsFall2024
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Would You Like to Be Confirmed in the Episcopal Church?Please Let Us Know by September 15 

Confirmation is the sacramental rite through which persons confirm their baptismal vows and 

deepen their commitment to the Episcopal Church. Those wishing to join the Episcopal Church may 

do so through confirmation or, if confirmed already, through reception or a reaffirmation of their 

confirmation commitment. Persons already confirmed in other churches adhering to the apostolic 

succession (such as Roman Catholic and Lutheran) are not confirmed again but received into our 

communion. Those who are baptized and confirmed who wish to recommit themselves to a life of 

faith may reaffirm their baptismal vows. Bishop Jennifer Brooke-Davidson will be with us on 

November 10, 2024. If you are interested in confirmation, reception, or reaffirmation, please contact 

the Rev. Ginny Bain Inman at rector@standrewsgso.org. 
 

Blessing of Burgundy Bags and Our Mission to Feed the Hungry—September 15 

Our weekly Burgundy Bag food donations are an outward and visible sign of St. Andrew’s mission of  

“feeding the hungry.” Each week, our donations are delivered to One Step Further Food Pantry to 

support their vital efforts to relieve food insecurity in Greensboro. Next Sunday we will re-commit to 

this mission with a special blessing of a brand-new shipment of bags. If you have a Burgundy Bag at 

home, our Missions and Outreach Committee asks that you please bring it to church for this blessing. If 

you do not have one, you will be invited to pick up one of the newly blessed bags after worship for 

your household to use going forward. Let’s gather both to celebrate the work already done in our 

partnership with One Step Further and to resolve to move it forward and grow in our giving. To learn 

more about our Missions and Outreach work, contact Doug Sanecki at dpsanecki@gmail.com. 
 

Announcements & Ongoing Offerings 
 

Fall Foyers are Coming! Sign Up Today to Join Our Next Groups 

The Summer session of our Foyer Dinner Groups was grand fun, and we are now taking signups for 

our next round! Please sign up online at https://bit.ly/FoyersSept2024 or on the signup sheet in the 

Parish Hall. What are Foyer Dinners, you ask? They are a wonderful way to get to know fellow 

parishioners over monthly meals. Each group includes 6–8 members who enjoy informal monthly 

gatherings. Most meet where the host provides the main course and guests bring sides, appetizers, and 

desserts. Others meet for burgers or pizza. The goal is to share a meal and have time to get to know 

each other outside of our parish life. To learn more, look for foyer group organizers Ralph and Laura 

Bricker after weekly worship, or contact them at lbbricker@gmail.com or 843-263-3288.   
 

EYC Is Looking for a Few Good Leaders—Could You Be One? 

Our EYC, the place to be on Sunday evenings for St. Andrew’s 6th–12th graders, is growing by leaps and 

bounds. So, this year we’re transitioning from meeting twice a month to meeting weekly. This means 

we need the support of our parish family to keep this ministry growing. If you have a heart for tweens 

and teens and a spirit for a whole lot of fun, fellowship, and spiritual development, this might be the 

place for you. The time commitment is only a few hours per month, and we promise that the payoff is 

worth every second. Spending time with this incredible group of youth and young adults is always 

rewarding and so much fun! Please contact Martha Chaires at martha@standrewsgso.org for info. 

mailto:rector@standrewsgso.org
mailto:dpsanecki@gmail.com
https://bit.ly/FoyersSept2024
mailto:lbbricker@gmail.com
mailto:martha@standrewsgso.org
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Join Bishop Curry for Vote Faithfully: Episcopalians Engaging the U.S. Election—September 18, 1 p.m. 

Register for this Online Event at https://episcopalparishes.org/upcoming-workshops/.  

Join Presiding Bishop Michael Curry with guests from across the church exploring the meaning behind 

voting from a theological perspective that centers this civic action as one expression of caring for one 

another and God’s creation. Our panelists will offer framing for healthy, faith-based civic engagement 

from the theoretical to the tangible, including addressing why it is important for Episcopal churches to 

leverage our resources to help our broader communities vote. In an election full of increasing 

pressures—disinformation, the risk of political violence, disenfranchisement, environmental concerns, 

and more—come learn how to navigate challenges while remaining focused in our preparations to cast 

our votes in this fall’s election. Our panelists will provide an engaging discussion and direct attendees 

to resources that can help you encourage your parishioners and community to vote faithfully.  
 

Hearing the Gospel Fall 2024—Wednesdays at 10:30 a.m. in the Parish Hall 

Our fall series of Hearing the Gospel Bible Study has begun. We meet Wednesdays at 10:30 a.m. for 

about an hour, closing with the service of Noonday Prayer. Each week we read the Gospel for the 

coming Sunday and discuss what it meant in Jesus’ time and how it relates to us today. No preparation 

is required, and all members of the Parish and visitors are welcome. This fall, most readings will be 

from the Gospel of Mark  If you’d like to learn more, contact Jill Lowe at gmlowe17325@yahoo.com.  
 

Help Welcome Our Afghan Allies 

Since the U.S. withdrawal from Afghanistan in August 2021, more than 97,000 Afghans, including 

those who worked alongside U.S. military, diplomats, and aid workers in Afghanistan, have arrived in 

the U.S. seeking safety. Episcopal Migration Ministries and other agencies have worked to resettle 

those Afghans who were able to leave Afghanistan, many of whom face an uncertain future without 

legal permanent status. As Christians, we have the opportunity to help the vulnerable and extend 

welcome to those who seek refuge. We have a particular obligation to help those who worked 

alongside the U.S. government, as well as those most at risk when the Taliban returned to power. We 

are renewing our call for Congress to support passage of the “Afghan Adjustment Act” (S.Amdt.2682 

to S.4638) as an amendment to the National Defense Authorization Act for Fiscal Year 2025 or as a 

standalone bill to create a dedicated path to permanent status for Afghans in the United States. Please 

visit https://www.votervoice.net/EPISCOPAL/Campaigns/99981/Respond  and write your letters today! 
 

St. Andrew’s is Hiring for a Part-Time Facilities Manager 

Have you always dreamed of more house to take care of? Do you binge watch re-runs of “This Old 

Church?” Are you unflustered by minor flushing adjustments? If you answer yes to one or more of 

these questions, St. Andrew’s would love to hear from you—by email, please! Send your resume and 

two references to parish@standrewsgso.org. The Part-Time Facilities Manager at St. Andrew’s will 

maintain and oversee the property, ensuring the church campus is clean, safe, and functional. This 

includes collaborating with clergy, staff, vestry, congregational leaders, and outside contractors. This is 

a part-time managerial and task-oriented role reporting to the Parish Administrator, with varying 

hours week to week, based on need. Please see the job description at https://bit.ly/StAHiringPTFM for 

details, and feel free to share with potential candidates.  

https://episcopalparishes.org/upcoming-workshops/
mailto:gmlowe17325@yahoo.com
https://www.votervoice.net/EPISCOPAL/Campaigns/99981/Respond
mailto:parish@standrewsgso.org
https://bit.ly/StAHiringPTFM
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EfM is Seeking New Participants—Classes Begin Soon 

Education for Ministry or EfM might also be called Exploration for Ministry. In this small-group seminar 

program you’ll explore the Bible, the history of Christianity and Christian theology, what YOU believe, 

and what it means to be a person of faith in today’s world. Through study, prayer, and a process called 

Theological Reflection, you’ll enjoy guided conversations on diverse topics that you rarely if ever have 

with others. The critical question we seek to answer is “What is my own ministry in God’s creation?” A 

new EfM class will begin this month. While EfM is a four-year program, participants commit to only 

one year at a time, which runs September through May. In addition to learning and discovery, EfM 

offers a source of fellowship among its participants. We hope you will consider joining the class this 

fall. To learn more, contact Brenda Swearingin (336-423-6876, swearinginbl@guilford.edu) or Marcia 

Moore (336-202-6516, marcitt@bellsouth.net).  
 

Your Gifts Sustain Our Mission & Ministry  

Thank you for your generous gifts to St. Andrew’s. If you have questions about your giving, please 

email Ray Marsh at bookkeeper@standrewsgso.org or leave him a message at 336-265-

1651, ext. 3. Ray is in the office on Tuesday and Thursday mornings. To make a new gift,  

scan the code at right, visit abundant.co/standrewsepiscopalch/give, or mail a check to 

St. Andrew’s Episcopal Church Bookkeeper, 2105 W. Market St., Greensboro, NC 27403 
 

 Church Staff  2024 Vestry  
  

Rev. Ginny Bain Inman, Rector 

rector@standrewsgso.org 
 

Rev. Pam Haynes, Deacon 

deacon@standrewsgso.org 
 

Martha Chaires, Director of  

Children, Youth, and Family Ministries 

martha@standrewsgso.org 
 

Ann Doyle, Minister of Music 

ann.doyle1313@gmail.com 
 

Sean Toso, Assistant Choir Director 

music@standrewsgso.org 
 

Debbie Dowd, Pastoral Associate 

debbiedowd@mindspring.com 
 

Ray Marsh, Bookkeeper 

bookkeeper@standrewsgso.org 
 

Susan James Frye, Parish Administrator 

& Communications Coordinator 

parish@standrewsgso.org 

 
 

 

Craig Taylor, Senior Warden 
 

Nick Klett, Co-Junior Warden 
 

Dirk Siegmund, Co-Junior Warden  
 

Mark Courtright  
 

Kathryn Crowe 
 

Lisa Garrett 
 

Barbara Lawless 
 

AmyRuth McGraw 
 

David Messelink 
 

Betty Self 
 

Jonathan Stephens 
 

Joe Stultz 
 

Eric Revell, Treasurer  
 

Lee Eanes, Clerk 
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